River Glen HOA

IRRIGATION UPDATES

November 4, 2017
Irrigation season runs May through September.  Our piped system has now been drained.
End of Season Draining
Please open your irrigation access valves and drain the water at your access point.  Be sure to drain anything you added to your access to operate the irrigation on your lot.  Even if you did not irrigate this year you may have water at your access that should be drained.  If you need help or have any questions contact an irrigation member.  Irrigation members have been assigned specific lots to be the contact person for those lots.  If you do not know whom your contact person is an irrigation member or I will help you identify them.  The valves should be closed again for the winter before the ground freezes.  In some situations you may want to leave the valve opened slightly, enough to prevent any additional water drainage from building up but not open enough to be inviting to small rodents.  Remove the batteries from the meter for the winter to prevent corrosion. Disconnecting the wiring to the meter and bringing the meter indoors is an additional precaution to extend the life of the meter.  Keep your meter protected from the elements with a cover like a coffee can or corrugated tubing.
If you are having any problems with your access make sure your irrigation contact person is aware of the issue.  Remind them if there is a recurring problem that has not been addressed.

Season Stats
This season we had 41 lots that used irrigation water.  With this year’s 40” allotment we had 2,440 inches of HOA water to use.  We had no additional leased water this year but we did use 535 inches of Direct Run water that was not charged to the HOA.  A total of 2,130 inches was used by the HOA with 845 inches remaining.
BEMA (Big Elk Meadows Association) paid their annual contract fee of $1000.00 a year.   They use River Glen’s Irrigation System to fulfill their Augmentation requirements back into the Little Thompson River. There were 3 week end runs for BEMA this year at a fee of $62.50/run.  This was the 6th year of a 10 year contract.
Goals

The Irrigation Committee has proposed installing several isolation valves at several points in our system.  Isolation valves would allow users higher up on the system better consistency of available water and give more users uninterrupted irrigation water should there be a leak or other problems with the system.  
There was one major repair completed this year between 1405 and 1318 River Glen Way.  Leaking where it crossed under the street and also at the 90 degree elbow was repaired.
Please make sure the HOA Board has your email address if you would like to receive updates by email during the Irrigation Season.

Thank You to the Irrigation Committee Members and to everyone else that helped to make this another successful Irrigation Season.   
For the River Glen HOA Irrigation Committee,

Daryl Musser 532-2053

dvmusser@hotmail.com 

The Irrigation Committee Members: 

Ken Huson 532-1932,           Randy White 532-0904,         John Prock 532-3564,           Gary Klug  532-3479,
Paul Simpson 532-2874,       Bill Vaughn 532-2090,          Jim Young 532-3200,             Craig Godfrey 970-800-1812, 

Derk Mewes 532-0387,          Daryl Musser 532-2053.      Jim Ehlers 566-3121
